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MINUTES
AUGUST 3, 2021 / 6:00 pm
REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 
· CALL TO ORDER: 6:00PM
· PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
· ROLL CALL: Present: Jerry Martell, Tom Oldenburg, Cindy Oldenburg, Lee Tippery Absent: Mike Walsh 
· ACTION TO CHANGE AGENDA: 
1. Consent Agenda:  Motion to consent the agenda was made by Jerry Martell.  Second by Cindy Oldenburg.  Unanimous. 
                  All items listed under the consent agenda are considered routine by the City Council and will be enacted by one motion. There will be no
         separate discussion of these items. If discussion is desired, that item will be removed from the Consent Agenda and will be considered separately. 
1.1
Regular Council Meeting Minutes

July 6, 2021
1.2
Bills Payable Through: 



July 30, 2021
1.3
Consolidated Balance Sheet


July 30, 2021
1.4
Lions Club Gun Raffle Temporary Liquor License
October 16, 2021
1.5
Lions Club Gun Raffle Gambling License

October 16, 2021

2. Library/City Hall/City Center Report:  Kirsten Plummer reported that the Library Board amended the bylaws to match the new State Statute which allows county residents to participate on the library board provided the majority of members are from the city. She stated anyone who would like a copy of the bylaws could contact her for a copy.  Jerry Martell asked if the Library had received their funding from the County.  Kirsten stated that there is $20,000 to be divided amongst the 5 libraries in the county.  This money is earmarked for wages to help prevent wage disparities.  Now the County must decide how they will divide the funds. 
3. Water/Wastewater/City Engineer Report:  Matt Vetsch reported that he had received funding questionnaires related to the water study that he is working to complete. Vetsch also noted they have some sampling coming up for biosolids that they will be hauling out in September. 
4. Police Dept./City Attorney Report:  Bob stated they are waiting for the CDC to come down with new guidance for masks.  Some of the larger cities were requiring individuals who are not vaccinated to wear masks.  He would update the Council will any new information.  Bob also reported that the speed trailer has been having troubles the last couple years with the display.   The trailer is 16 years old and is shared with Caledonia, Spring Grove, Houston, La Crescent and the County Sheriffs office.   At the last police chiefs meeting the group decided to move forward with replacing the control board.  They are in the process of getting bids.  He believes it should be under $500 limit and he spoke with Lindsey and she informed him that he had enough funds in his Police Admin Citation Account.  These funds must be used for law enforcement equipment.  He asked the Council if they were on board with the replacement of the display.  The Council felt that it was a good idea to replace the display.  Jerry Martell asked Chief Schuldt if they have body cameras as he had been informed that body cameras will soon be mandated.  Schuldt confirmed that we do currently have body cameras and we are in the process of updating our policy.
5. Emergency Management:  HSEM staff is working on the paperwork for the lift pump reimbursement.  We needed to prove that we installed the pump that was damaged in the 2016 flood.  This reimbursement should total $7,088.67.    

6. Streets / Maintenance Report:  Lee Tippery asked what the status is on the crosswalk in front of St. Pete’s.  Matt Vetsch informed them that they are working on the installation.  Matt Vetsch also reported that due to the weather, Scott’s was not able to begin their seal coating, but they were hoping to start the second week of August.
6.1 Sidewalks: Matt Vetsch has done inspections on the sidewalks and noted that the City Hall and City Center entrance need repairs.  Vetch estimates the sidewalk improvements to total approximately $10,000.  He asked the Council for approval to get some bids on the sidewalk repairs.  The Council agreed that if we are going to ask residents to repair their sidewalks, that we should keep up our sidewalks.  Lee Tippery asked about the hole near the City Hall.  Matt Vetsch said that he would take a look at it.  Motion to spend the money to fix the sidewalks made by Jerry Martell.  Second by Tom Oldenburg.  Unanimous.
7. Planning Commission / Zoning Report:  No Report.
8. Recreation Board Report: No Report.
9. New Business: No Report.
10. Old Business:  No Report.

11. Council Member’s Comments/Community Input: Jerry Martell reported that he attended the SEMLM meeting held in Stewartville on July 29th.  There was discussion regarding the ARPA funding.  Jerry noted that Lindsey has already been working on this.  There will be funding for Water/Sewer and Broadband.  You can transfer funds to non-profits for completing improvements.  There will be money in the clean water state revolving fund which is good for the City and also the drinking water fund.  We need to determine revenue loss for funding.  There are easier guidelines for cities our size.  Jerry will provide more information to Lindsey. They also discussed the Main Street State Funding set aside by the State Legislature but there are many restrictions on the funds.  
12. Mayor’s Comments:  The Mayor noted Lindsey had reached out to Allison regarding the DEED grant that the City applied for and they are hoping to hear if we were granted the funding by the end of the month.  
13. Staff Correspondence: 
14. Correspondence Received: 
15. Announcements: 
16. Next Council Meeting
16.1 Budget Hearings: August 17th, 2021 & August 24th, 2021, 6:00 PM @ City Center
16.2 Regular Meeting: September 7, 2021, 6:00 PM @ Fire Station
17. Items for next Agenda: 
18. Adjournment: Motion to adjourn was made by Jerry Martell at 6:32 P.M.  Second by Tom Oldenburg.  Unanimous. 
